

STATE OF CONNECTICUT CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

March 1, 2022

Kristen Motel. Esq. Cuddy + Feder LLP 445 Hamilton Avenue, 14th Floor White Plains, NY 10601 kmotel@cuddyfeder.com

RE:

TS-CING-049-210407 – New Cingular Wireless PCS, LLC (AT&T) notice of intent to modify an existing telecommunications facility located at 293 Elm Street, Enfield, Connecticut.

Dear Attorney Motel:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of the request for an extension of construction time for this tower share request, dated February 28, 2022. Pursuant to Condition No. 8 of the Council's decision letter dated May 21, 2021, I have considered your request for an extension of construction time for this tower share request and grant a six-month extension of time until May 21, 2023, to complete the construction of this project.

This extension is granted with the understanding that the Council will be notified should AT&T decide not to proceed with construction.

Sincerely,

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director

Milia Bul

MAB/IN/emr



445 Hamilton Avenue, 14th Floor White Plains, New York 10601 T 914 761 1300 F 914 761 5372 cuddyfeder.com

Kristen Motel <u>kmotel@cuddyfeder.com</u>

February 28, 2022

VIA EMAIL AND OVERNIGHT DELIVERY

Melanie Bachman, Esq. Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council 10 Franklin Square New Britain, Connecticut 06051

Re:

TS-CING_049_210407 - New Cingular Wireless PCS, LLC (AT&T)

Tower Share Request

293 Elm Street, Enfield, Connecticut

Request for Extension of Time

Dear Executive Director Bachman:

On behalf of New Cingular Wireless PCS, LLC ("AT&T"), we respectfully request a six (6) month extension of time to November 21, 2022 in order for AT&T to complete construction of its facility approved in connection with the above-captioned matter. AT&T is working with the Town of Enfield to finalize a lease before commencing construction of its facility. However, lease discussions are delayed mainly due to the Town's responsibilities regarding Covid-19. Thus, a sixmonth extension of time is requested for the facility to become operational. This request is being timely made in accordance with Condition No. 8 of the Council's May 21, 2021 Decision & Order.

Thank you for your consideration in this matter. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Very truly yours,

Kristen Motel

cc: Robert Cressotti, Mayor, Town of Enfield

Ellen Zoppo, Town Manager, Town of Enfield

Ben Winter, Assistant Town Planner, Town of Enfield Georgienna Driver, Assistant Planner, Town of Enfield

AT&T

SAI Group, LLC Lucia Chiocchio, Esq.